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February 21, 2025 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER NO.: CC-2025-2045-D 
 

TO ALL PROPERTY AND CASUALTY INSURERS THAT WRITE MOTOR VEHICLE INSURANCE 
IN PUERTO RICO 
 

DECISION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE “2025-2026 COMPULSORY LIABILITY INSURANCE 
(SRO) SELECTION FORM”  
 

To Whom It May Concern:  
 
The “Compulsory Liability Insurance for Motor Vehicles Act,” Act No. 253-1995, as 
amended, requires all motor vehicle insurers seeking to provide compulsory liability 
insurance in Puerto Rico to notify the Commissioner of Insurance of Puerto Rico in 
writing of the determination to participate in the Selection Form for Compulsory 
Liability Insurance (SRO, Spanish acronym), within (90) days prior to the effective 
date of that Form.  
 

This Office hereby reminds motor vehicle insurers that, to date, have not notified the 
Office of the Commissioner of Insurance (OCI) of their decision to participate in the 
SRO Selection Form for 2025-2026 that they must notify the OCI of such in writing on 
or before March 14, 2025. The notice of the decision to participate in the 2025-2026 
SRO Selection Form must be emailed to jmulero@ocs.pr.gov, within the period 
provided herein. 
 

Completing form OCS-ES-2016-32 as provided in Circular Letter No. CC-2016-1875-
CM will not be required. 
 

Very truly yours,  
 

SIGNED 
 

Alexander S. Adams-Vega, Esq. 
Commissioner of Insurance  
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